
 

 

 

Welcome to 2020!   What a great time for doing 
something new!  As I mentioned in the previous 
newsletter article, I wanted to feature NSBEA members 
and now is the time to give more information. Going 
forth, I will be highlighting current members rather than 
writing a traditional newsletter article.  After all, you the 
members, are what makes NSBEA the great organization 
it is.  The relationships we create and build are one of the 
most valuable benefits we get from being members of this 
organizations.   
 
This won’t be too hard and should not take too much of your time.   Matt Maw, 
Cathy Nutt, or I will email current NSBEA members three to four simple 
questions for you to answer, sort of interview fashion.  We will also for ask a 
recent picture.  Now might be a good time to put the school pictures from the fall 
to use. Emails for the next newsletter feature will be sent to members in the next 
couple of week.   Once the information has been submitted; Matt, Cathy, and I will 
do the rest!   
 
After my term has ended, Cathy has agreed to continue to highlight members of 
NSBEA during her year as president with the assistance of the past-president and 
the president-elect. Matt, Cathy, and I ask for you to be open and willing to try 
something new and share when we ask you.    

 

Welcome to 2020! 
Teresa Feick, NSBEA President 
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MAKE NSBEA MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL A PRIORITY 
NSBEA Members Who Retired in 2019  

 
Are you looking to retire in the near future?  Would you like to be recognized for your hard work and 
dedication given to business education in Nebraska?  If you answer to both questions is YES, then you will 
want to make it a priority to renew your membership in NSBEA for the coming year. 
 

 
 
NSBEA has recognized many business educators over the years, and we want to continue this tradition!  If 
you know of a colleague who retired this past year (2019) and has remained active in NSBEA for the past 
five consecutive years, please contact me at celeste.rogers@sandhillsknights.org. If for some reason you 
have retired prior to 2019 and have met the guidelines and have not been recognized, please let me know. I 
look forward to hearing from you. 

Qualifications for Honorary Membership 
 

According to the Bylaws:  Honorary membership may be granted to persons who at the time of their 
retirement have been involved in business education in Nebraska and have been members of NSBEA for 
a period of at least five consecutive years immediately prior to retirement. Honorary members shall pay 
no dues and shall be eligible to receive the periodic NSBEA newsletters, to attend the NSBEA State 
Convention, and to attend the NSBEA Business Education Sectionals. Honorary members shall not be 
entitled to vote in Association matters, to hold an office, or to serve on a committee. 

REGISTRATION OPENS APRIL 22nd, 2020 
  
More detailed information will be available closer to registration opening on our website, http://nceconference.com  
 
CONFERENCE REGISTRATION FEES: 

Monday: NCE Pre-Conference  
 $75.00 (includes lunch and materials) 
Tuesday-Wednesday: NCE Conference 
 200.00 (includes lunches and materials) 
Thursday: NCE Extended Conference 
 $50.00 (includes lunch and materials) 
*Late fee after May 22nd: $50.00  

Mark Your Calendars — 2020 NCE Conference – June 8-11, Kearney 
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Over recent years, I’ve noticed a trend in my college business courses. Many students have stopped taking 
notes.  By taking notes, I mean they’ve stopped writing notes and instead record digital notes on a laptop or 
mobile device. 

When this trend appeared several years ago, I asked myself the following questions, “Does providing 
students a handout of my lecture discourage them from taking notes?”  “Is keying in notes as effective as 
handwriting notes?”  “Why aren’t they taking actual notes?”  Sometimes, students don’t even bring a 
notebook or a pen/pencil to class. “Is there a correlation between handwriting notes and learning?” “What is 
the effect of these new study habits?” 

I reviewed several articles and have found a growing body of research that emphasizes the importance of 
handwriting notes, as opposed to simply “transcribing” material in a note-taking application.  One of the most 
noted (pun intended!) studies was conducted by two professors, one from UCLA and one from Princeton.   

In this study, students were instructed to take notes in a variety of disciplines, including economics, 
algorithms, faith, bats, etc.  One control group took notes digitally, while the other took notes by hand.  
Students were then tested in three areas: 

Memory of factual detail 
Conceptual understanding of the material 
Ability to synthesize and generalize information 

As I expected, the study revealed that students were able to retain more information when handwriting notes 
as opposed to typing.  The research also showed that students who typed their notes took more notes but 
retained less information.  They were simply “recording”  (Note-Taking: Writing vs. Typing Notes). 

The basic communication model requires eight steps for communication (transfer of meaning) to occur.  Step 
number six is decoding.  In the decoding process, the receiver processes, interprets and assigns meaning to 
the message (Thill & Bovee, 2017). 

Simply put, when typing notes, students aren’t decoding.  An additional problem with digital notes includes 
distractions, such as social media – which interfere with comprehension.  Back to the basic communication 
model, we call this “noise” (Thill & Bovee, 2017). 

How can we help?  One thing we can do in the classroom is help 
students polish their note-taking skills on a regular basis.  This 
semester, I’ve introduced one of the most commonly used 
notetaking methods, the Cornell method, to my students.  With the 
Cornell method, students divide their page into three sections: 

The side margin – this area is used to make key notations and ask 
questions 
The middle section – this section is used to record actual notes 
The bottom section – this section is used to summarize the lecture/
lesson.  

(Cornell notetaking -- the best way to take notes, explained, 2017).  
If you notice, this format is very similar to a text book layout.   

You can find free downloadable templates at this site:  https://freeology.com/graphicorgs/cornell-notes-
template/.  You can also purchase notebooks that follow this format.  One of my favorite notebooks in college 

(Continued on page 6) 

Basic Study Skills: Handwriting Notes Can Help Students Prepare for College 
By Lorrie Mowry 
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It is time to begin thinking about nominating your state colleague(s) for the M-PBEA 
Awards. Let’s get each and every state in our region to have a nomination in each 
category.  
 
M-PBEA gives the following awards: 
• Outstanding Contributions to Business Education by a Middle Level Business Teacher 
• Outstanding Contributions to Business Education by a Secondary Business Teacher 
• Outstanding Contributions to Business Education by a Postsecondary Business Teacher 
• Outstanding Contributions to Business Education by a Senior College or University Business Teacher 
• Outstanding Contributions to Business Education by an Administrator or Supervisor of Business Education 
• Outstanding Contributions to Business Education by an Institution, Organization, Business Firm, Government Agency, or an 
Individual Association with any of these Groups 
• Outstanding Contributions to Business Education by a Secondary “Rookie” Business Teacher 
• Outstanding Achievements of Middle Level, High School, Community College and/or  College Business Education Program 
 
Specific information and applications can be found at http://mpbea.org/awards.htm. Please take a few minutes to nominate your 
outstanding members and get them to submit an electronic application by 
March 1 to Matt Maw at maw@lps.org. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.  
 

Looking forward to seeing your application!! 

M-PBEA Award Nominations 
Submitted by Matt Maw, Educator Awards Chair 

NSBEA Award Nominations  
Shawna Koger, State Awards Committee Co-Chairperson  

  
Now is the time to nominate a colleague for the NSBEA Awards! Be 
sure to check out the Awards section on the NSBEA website (http://
www.nsbea.org/awards2.html)! Nominations for middle school, 
secondary, post-secondary, and collegiate business educators as well 
as Rookie Teacher of the Year, Administrator or Supervisor Award, 
Service Award and Organization Contribution Awards are needed. 
Please take a moment to consider nominating someone you know who 
deserves to be recognized for working hard for Business 

Education. Deadline for nominations is April 1, 2020. If you have difficulty downloading any of the files, please contact me 
at shawna.koger@apseagles.org, and I will send the files directly to you. 
  
x Outstanding Contributions to Business Education by a  Middle School Business Teacher 
x Outstanding Contributions to Business Education by a  Secondary Business Teacher  
x Outstanding Contributions to Business Education by a Post -Secondary Business Teacher 
x Outstanding Contributions to Business Education by a  College/University Business Teacher 
x Rookie-of-the-Year Business Teacher 
x Outstanding Contributions to Business Education by an  Administrator or Supervisor 
x Outstanding Contributions to Business Education by an  Institution, Organization, Business Firm, Government  Agency, or an 

Individual associated with any of these  groups 
x Student Teacher of the Year Award 
x Service Award 
  
Don’t delay; nominate someone today! It would be wonderful if everyone submitted at least one nomination. The deadline for 
nominations is April 1, 2020.  
 
Mail completed applications to: Shawna Koger, NSBEA Awards Committee Co-Chairperson, Arlington Public Schools, PO Box 
580, Arlington, NE  68002  or submit by email to shawna.koger@apseagles.org, (If you have any questions or problems 
downloading any of the applications from the NSBEA website, please send me an e-mail, and I will e-mail the forms directly to 
you.)  
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Nebraska PBL = Nebraska Professional Business Leaders 

Remind your students to join Nebraska PBL when they transition to college 
 
As the largest student organization in the US, FBLA-PBL offers learning opportunities for members at all 
levels, from middle school to the professional division.  These include competitive events and career 
preparation, as well as networking experiences with other members and professionals. 
 
While high school students are often aware of the need to participate in extra curriculars to enhance their 
scholarship applications, they often forget that once they enter college, the slate is wiped clean and they 
must rebuild.  High school experiences need to be replaced with college activities to remain competitive for 
future scholarships and careers.   
 
The Nebraska State PBL Board recently introduced some exciting changes that will broaden the 
opportunities PBL presents to its members. One of our strategic goals was to distinguish the PBL 
experience, and tailor it more specifically towards college students’ needs. 
 
The biggest initiative involves a total “rebranding” effort by changing our name from Nebraska Phi Beta 
Lambda to Nebraska Professional Business Leaders.  We felt this name more appropriately describes the 
PBL experience and is more attractive to potential employers on a resume.    
 
Our Fall Leadership Conference now offers a wealth of career building experiences for students.  In the past 
two years, we have scheduled business tours of the Gretna Outlet Mall, Conagra, KETV, and Gallup.  These 
tours have allowed our members to interact one-on-one with working professionals and get first-hand 
experience of the real work environment. 
 
We’ve also included professional networking sessions and panel discussions as part of the conference.   
Members have been able to show their resumes to professionals and receive valuable feedback, gaining 
excellent advice in planning for future careers. 
 
On the National level, there is a new conference, Career Connections that is held in New York City.  
According to the FBLA-PBL web site, this conference is a “fast paced, high-impact program focused on 
connecting talented individuals with leading employers. This is not just a meet and greet conference, it’s 
about getting what it takes to succeed in a challenging job market—interviewing techniques, building your 
personal brand, and navigating your early career. In addition to sessions, participants get face time with 
today’s best brands through hosted tours.” 
(https://www.fbla-pbl.org/conferences/)  A few of our members have been offered internships during this 
conference. 
 
As your FBLA members plan their spring events, please remind them that Nebraska Professional Business 
Leaders is a great place to continue developing their professional skills and prepare for careers.  Our 
students are so fortunate to have these opportunities! 
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was the Ampad – and I still use them today.  It divides the page with a 
modified version of the Cornell method, and adds sections for page numbers 
and other helpful cues.    

Do we ditch laptops?  Not at all.  Digital notetaking can be helpful as well.  
The research clearly shows that students are able to record more information 
using this method.  Experts suggest that when using devices to take digital 
notes, students should be diligent to turn off any applications that may cause 
noise, even if that means turning off Wi-Fi (ouch!).  They also emphasize the 
importance of reviewing notes on a daily basis and transcribing the key points 
into written notes.  In this way, students experience the decoding process 
(May, 2014). 

Developing note-taking skills is an important study habit that will better 
prepare students for college and careers.  Remember, in business education, 
we pride ourselves on teaching “life-skills.”  Many college classrooms are lecture-based (history, psychology, 
art appreciation) and note-taking is foundational to success.  Future employers will be happy as well.  With our 
time-sensitive work environment, employers appreciate an individual who can listen to instructions, record the 
necessary details, and successfully accomplish a task.  While digital notetaking has its place, students should 
practice taking notes by hand.   

References: 

Good Notes. (2017, August 9). Retrieved August 15, 2019, from Goodnotes.com: https://
medium.goodnotes.com/study-with-ease-the-best-way-to-take-notes-2749a3e8297b 

May, C. (2014, June 3). Retrieved August 15, 2019, from Scientific American: https://
www.scientificamerican.com/article/a-learning-secret-don-t-take-notes-with-a-laptop/ 

Note-Taking: Writing vs. Typing Notes. (n.d.). Retrieved August 15, 2019, from Soar Learning: https://
studyskills.com/students/note-taking/ 

Thill, J. V., & Bovee, C. L. (2017). Excellence in Business Communication (12th ed.). Boston: Pearson. 

(Continued from page 3) 
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BMIT and Nebraska FBLA  
Listserve Instructions 

 
To Subscribe to the Nebraska Business, Marketing, and 
Information Technology Listserve (BMIT) 
x Open a web browser to:  https://lists.k12.ne.us/subscribe/bmit?previous_action=info  
x Enter your email address and request first password 
x Follow the instructions sent to your email. 

{ Click the link. 
{ Update password (instructions bellow) 

To Send a Message to the BMIT Listserve 
x After you are subscribed to the list, send all messages to 
bmit@lists.k12.ne.us  

 
 

To Subscribe to the Nebraska FBLA Listserve (NEFBLA) 
x Open a web browser to:  
    https://lists.k12.ne.us/subscribe/nefbla?previous_action=info 
x Enter your email address and request first password 
x Follow the instructions sent to your email. 

{ Click the link. 
{ Update password (instructions bellow) 

To Send a Message to the FBLA Listserve 
x After you are subscribed to the list, send all messages to  

    nefbla@lists.k12.ne.us  
 
 
 

Instructions to Change Your Email Address and Password for Listserves 
x Login to https://lists.k12.ne.us/home  

(If you forgot your password, click “Lost Password?” top left.) 
x After you have logged in, click “Your Preferences” link on top of page (black 

bar) 
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ACTE/ACTEN Educator Awards 
  

The ACTE Member Awards recognize excellence and dedication within the field of career and 
technical education among ACTE members. Recipients of these awards are exceptional individuals who 
have contributed to the success of CTE through the quality of their work and their involvement in the 
CTE community.  
  
There are eight Member Awards presented:  
  

ACTEN Teacher of the Year 
ACTEN Outstanding Teacher by Division 
ACTEN Postsecondary Teacher of the Year 
ACTEN Teacher Educator of the Year 
ACTEN New Teacher of the Year 
ACTEN Administrator of the Year 
ACTEN Career Guidance of the Year 
ACTEN Carl Perkins Community Service Award 

  
Candidates begin the application process by nominating themselves (or being nominated by a peer) for 
their state award. Candidates must hold the appropriate position at the time of initial nomination. 
Applicants may full- or part-time educators. Award winners will receive a one-year membership in 
ACTE/ACTEN dues. 
  
Candidates should submit their applications on the ACTE Awards Portal at //acte.secure-platform.com/
a/organizations/NE/home by March 1, 2019. 
  
Applicants will be applying for the 2021 ACTE Member awards because the national ACTE Awards 
naming convention is a year ahead. Candidates for the 2020 Member Awards will undergo their review 
in Nebraska in 2019, Region V and National review in 2020, and National winners will be announced at 
ACTE’s CareerTech VISION 2021. State award recipients will have an opportunity to update their 
applications prior to their application being advanced to the regional level of competition. 
  
Applicants will need to create an account and password before he/she starts the application. He/she will 
also want to remember his/her password so that he/she can save the application and go back to work on 
it again later. The deadline to apply for ACTEN awards is March 1, 2019. If you have any questions, 
please contact the ACTEN office (402-525-8742 or actenebraska@gmail.com) for assistance. 
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#MPBEA  

Have you noticed the new tips of 
the month via social media? If you 
missed them this fall, here is a 
copy of each monthly tip.  

Follow #MPBEA on Twitter for future postings. 

October Tip of the Month
Submitted by Sherrel Wheeler

November Tip of the Month
Submitted by Denise Parr

December Tip of the Month
Submitted by Lori Henneberg



 

P A G E  1 2  N S B E A  T O D A Y  

This FBLA RIBBON PROJECT recognizes SLC participants whose advisers are current 
members of BOTH NSBEA (Nebraska State Business Education Association) and NBEA 
(National Business Education Association). 

 

 
NOTE: If a chapter has more than 1 adviser, at least one adviser must be a member of both NSBEA & NBEA 

 
 

NSBEA: Nebraska State Business Education Association: 

 
All NSBEA Memberships are 12-months, July 1 to June 30 
Annual Membership: $20 
To renew/join, complete form at: http://www.nsbea.org/membership2.html 
Payment can be made online or sent to NSBEA Membership Director 
Dues must be paid by February 28 
 
 

 

NBEA: National Business Education Association: 

 
All NBEA Memberships are 12-months from join date (anniversary date) 
Annual Membership: $100 
To renew/join: http://www.nsbea.org/membership2.html 
Another option to join is: https://www.nbea.org/newsite/member/join.html 
Payment can be made online or sent directly to NSBEA Membership Director 
Membership must be current through April 30 (showing current membership during SLC) 

New memberships must occur by February 28 
If renew date is February, March, or April, renewal must occur by February 28 

 

NOTE: Nebraska FLBA will notify chapters/advisers those chapters qualifying for NSBEA/NBEA Ribbon Recognition 
 

CONTACT 2019-20 NSBEA MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR, Deb Wolken, dwolken@lps.org with questions 

NOTE: Advisers will receive 
NSBEA (red) & NBEA 

(white) Member ribbons 

SLC PARTICIPANT RIBBON:  
(subject to minor changes) 

2” X 4” navy ribbon with silver imprint 
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Please see the next few pages for a current list of NSBEA (Nebraska State Business Education Association) and NBEA (National 
Business Education Association) members as of February 15, 2020. 
 
PLEASE NOTE: The NBEA office is implementing a new membership database system. If you renewed (or joined as a new mem-
ber) through the NBEA web site since November 1, 2019, your membership status may not be reflected on this list but when NBEA 
sends the updated membership list, an updated membership list will be sent through the BMIT and FBLA Listserves. If you re-
newed your NBEA membership through the NSBEA web site or with Deb Wolken directly, that information should be reflected in 
the attached list. 
 
FBLA ADVISERS: Please remember the FBLA Ribbon project recognizing SLC participants whose advisers are current members 
of BOTH NSBEA and NBEA. Memberships must be current through April 30, 2020. (Please see the flyer on page 12 for more de-
tails.) All memberships (renewal or new) must occur by Friday, February 28, 2020 for the FBLA SLC Ribbon Project.   
 
If you wish to renew/join these professional organizations, you can find the membership form on the nsbea.org website, see the 
Membership tab. Credit card payments are accepted. 
 
As always, please contact Deb Wolken (dwolken@lps.org) with any membership questions.  

MEMBERSHIP 

MEMBERSHIP LIST 

NBEA (National Business Education Association) 

NSBEA (Nebraska State Business Education Association) 

Membership Types: 
PR--Professional     ST--Student     H--Honorary     RT--Retired    LI-Lifetime 

NBEA 
Member 

NBEA 
Month of 

Expiration Last Name First Name 

NSBEA Member, 
July 1-June 30, 

2020 
NBEA 

Member 

NBEA 
Month of 

Expiration Last Name First Name 

NSBEA Member, 
July 1-June 30, 

2020 
PR 11/19 Adkins Brett PR PR 6/20 Casselberry Austin   
PR 6/20 Allison Tennille PR     Childers Colleen PR 

    Anderson Bonita PR PR 5/20 Chittick Angie PR 
    Anderson Kari H PR 10/20 Cole Jimi PR 
    Anderson Julie H PR 6/20 Condon Jean PR 

PR 9/20 Anderson-Stowe Lori PR     Conrad Sid H 
    Andringa Carol H     Corkern Charles ST 

PR 9/20 Arent Janice PR     Coudeyras Roxanne H 
PR 8/20 Arneson Patricia PR PR 6/20 Crabtree Jocelyn PR 

    Barton-Zimmerman Jan H PR 6/20 Crabtree Liz PR 
PR 8/20 Beam Hope PR PR 12/19 Curnyn Molly   

    Behmer Lin H PR 6/20 Curry Suzette PR 
    Bellinger Murleen H PR 5/20 Dahlquist Cindy PR 

PR 1/20 Bolamperti Crystal PR PR 1/20 Dalton Jay   
    Borchers Kacie ST PR 6/20 Davidson Gwen PR 

PR 8/20 Bourlier Lisa   PR 9/20 Davidson Jennifer   
    Brink Ben PR PR 6/20 Davis Brett PR 
    Brodine Linda H PR 7/20 Dierks Jodi PR 

PR 11/19 Budler Brenda   PR 6/20 Dlouhy Tara PR 
ST 6/20 Buhr Kelan       Dobbs Dixie H 
PR 6/20 Burke Maggie PR     Dobesh Kathy H 
PR 11/20 Butler Janet PR PR 6/20 Dlouhy Tara PR 
PR 1/20 Buurman Dana       Dobbs Dixie H 

    Cahill Bobby ST     Dobesh Kathy H 
    Carlson Marlyce PR     Donohoe Mellissa PR 

PR 12/20 Carothers Christina PR PR 1/21 Dunker Brian PR 
    Carpenter Patricia H PR 5/20 Dux Melissa PR 
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NBEA 
Member 

NBEA 
Month of 

Expiration Last Name First Name 

NSBEA Member, 
July 1-June 30, 

2020 
NBEA 

Member 

NBEA 
Month of 

Expiration Last Name First Name 

NSBEA Member, 
July 1-June 30, 

2020 
    Eddy Brooke ST PR 10/20 Kapustka Melissa PR 

PR 6/20 Eggers Adrian PR PR 1/20 Karr Darci PR 
PR 10/20 Elliott Cynthia PR PR 10/20 Kavanagh Michaela   
ST 6/20 Ellis Tanner       Kelley Jordyn PR 
PR 12/20 Fagler Jeff   PR 2/20 Klosterman Tracie   
PR 6/20 Feeken Seth PR PR 10/19 Kneifl Marge PR 

    Fehr Charlotte H PR 4/20 Kobza Sydney PR 
PR 10/20 Feick Teresa PR PR 8/20 Kobza Tony PR 
PR 10/19 Fiala Maryjan   PR 6/20 Koger Shawna PR 
PR 7/20 Fleming Cindy PR PR 9/20 Kolterman Trish   
PR 8/20 Fox Lisa PR PR 11/19 Kosch Lance   

    Frazell JoAnn H PR 5/20 Kotas Gina   
PR 9/20 Frey Trey   PR 12/19 Kowalski Rose   
PR 9/20 Friedrich Dawn PR PR 12/19 Kreifels Linda   
ST 6/20 Friesen Brittanie ST PR 6/20 Krejci Dennis PR 
PR 10/20 Fuller Sara PR PR 11/19 Kufner Brian   

    Gaebel Kris H PR 6/20 Landenberger Toni PR 
PR 10/19 Garrison Jacqui PR PR 6/20 Lear Janet PR 
PR 3/20 Garvin Sharon   PR 9/20 Leblanc Coreen PR 
PR 11/20 Gehr Jodi PR PR 6/20 Lee Vivian   
PR 6/20 Gestring Ronda PR PR 11/20 Lein Melissa PR 
PR 10/19 Gifford Kari       Lenners Colleen H 
PR 3/20 Goergen Kelly PR PR 6/21 Lewis Kyleigh PR 

    Gray Tyler PR PR 5/20 Lien Cynthia PR 
ST 6/20 Greufe Caleb ST PR 3/20 Limbach Barbara   
PR 7/20 Grinvalds Christina       Lindgren Darci PR 

    Hahn Teresa H     Lindgren Shari H 
    Hamilton Paul ST PR 6/20 Little Kathy   

PR 11/20 Hanson Lisa PR PR 5/20 Loos Stephanie   
PR 6/20 Hare Matthew PR     Louder Wendy ST 

    Harr Donna H     Luedtke Lori PR 
PR 10/20 Harris Brigit   PR 10/19 Luke Emmanuel   
PR 6/20 Harshbarger Ted   PR 4/20 Lupomech Lynn PR 
PR 6/20 Hatfield Jessica   PR 5/20 Lutt Pat PR 
PR 6/20 Havlovic DeLayne PR PR 11/19 Madsen Tammy   
PR 10/20 Herley Wade       Malchow Sheryl H 
PR 11/19 Hinkle Patricia PR     Martinez Angelo ST 
PR 6/20 Hinrichs Joshua PR PR 6/20 Maw Matthew PR 
PR 1/20 Hippen Julie PR PR 6/20 McCune Kathleen PR 
PR 9/21 Hixson Lois PR PR 6/20 McPhillips Brittany PR 

    Holthus Shanda ST PR 5/21 Means Kelly PR 
PR 6/20 Horejs Cory PR RT 6/20 Meier Max   

    Hug Caroline H PR 11/19 Miller Linda   
PR   Huskey Angie PR PR 6/20 Montag Seth   

    Jacobi Linda H PR 6/20 Mooney Renelle PR 
PR 4/21 James BJ PR PR 10/20 Most Kristy PR 
PR 9/20 Jarzynka Nick PR PR 6/20 Mowinkel Shelly PR 
PR 10/21 Jensen Julie PR PR 4/20 Mowry Lorrie PR 

    Jeseritz Bart ST PR 9/20 Mueller Mickie   
PR 6/20 Johnson Jeannette       Mullins Janis H 
PR 10/19 Jung Kristi   PR 6/20 Murphy Juliene PR 
PR 7/20 Jurgens Lacey Anne       Myers Bill H 
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NBEA 
Member 

NBEA 
Month of 

Expiration Last Name First Name 

NSBEA Member, 
July 1-June 30, 

2020 
NBEA 

Member 

NBEA 
Month of 

Expiration Last Name First Name 

NSBEA Member, 
July 1-June 30, 

2020 
    Newton Bev H PR 6/20 Seymour John PR 

PR 4/20 Nielsen Jodi       Shabram Kristeen PR 
PR 6/20 Noble Renae PR PR 6/20 Shackelford Nanette PR 

    Noteboom Judy H PR 6/20 Shaffer Jacob PR 
PR 5/21 Nutt Cathy PR     Shrader Kurk H 
ST 6/20 O'Brien Tayten ST     Sibert Bonnie H 
PR 6/20 O'Neil Sandy PR     Simonsen Janelle H 
ST 6/20 Oertle Jacob       Smith Sylvia H 
PR 10/19 Olson Stephani PR ST 6/20 Sorensen Taylor ST 

    Olson Sandy H PR 10/19 Spray Karen   
PR 4/20 Osborn Jan PR PR 6/20 Stalder Janet PR 
ST 6/20 Paitz Shawna   PR 12/19 Starks Teresa   
PR 6/20 Palmer Angie PR PR 12/19 Stewart James PR 
PR 1/21 Panning Craig PR PR 2/20 Stroh Debra PR 
PR 11/19 Parker Peggy       Stubbs Gary H 
PR 6/20 Parks Laura PR PR 8/20 Styskal Morgan   

    Pelan Noah ST     Sullivan Mary ST 
PR 10/19 Petersen Brandon   PR 6/20 Sydow Sue H 

    Petri Kaitlin ST PR 6/20 Talley Cindy PR 
PR 2/20 Pflanz Alyse PR PR 10/20 Taylor Jamie PR 
PR 6/20 Pickering Kim PR     Thomas Katie ST 
PR 6/20 Piening-Keller Sheryl H     Thompson Jessica PR 
PR 9/20 Pitkin Ryan PR PR 4/20 Tillinghast Lindsay PR 
PR 6/20 Plihal Abigail PR PR 12/19 Trampe Brookelyn   

    Powell Abbey ST PR 9/20 Tregle April PR 
PR 9/20 Pratt Carrie PR PR 10/21 Tunink Kari PR 

    Purdy Ann PR PR 10/20 Tunink Kaylen PR 
PR 10/20 Quible Shannon PR PR 9/20 Vance Laura PR 
PR 10/20 Ray Stacy   PR 12/20 Wagner Amy PR 

    Redden Joshua ST     Weddle Pat H 
PR 9/20 Reiners Diane   PR 7/20 Wellman Susan PR 

    Reinertson Jordan PR PR 5/20 Went Jan PR 
    Reiter Kathleen PR     Werning Joseph PR 

PR 6/20 Remmereid Jennifer PR PR 6/20 Whitmire Jessica PR 
PR 10/20 Rettele Timothy PR PR 5/20 Wiehn Nick PR 

    Richards Lucas ST PR 9/20 Wilcox Juanita PR 
PR 6/20 Rikli Laura PR PR 2/20 Windsor Paul   
PR 8/20 Rogers Celeste PR PR 1/21 Winkler Alexa PR 

    Rouzee Diane PR PR 6/20 Wit Ashley PR 
PR 6/20 Rudden Elizabeth PR PR 6/21 Wolken Deb PR 
PR 9/20 Runyon Lee Ann PR   Wroblewski Sharen H 
PR 6/20 Sackett Erin     Yeutter Macie ST 
PR 6/20 Samson Wanda PR   York Annise PR 
PR 8/20 Schaefer Jane        

    Schiefelbein Josh ST      
PR 12/19 Schluter Jamie PR      
LI 6/20 Schoenrock Mona PR      

    Schram Melissa PR      
PR 4/20 Schropfer Mary PR      
PR 10/20 Scott Katie PR      

    Seeman Susan H      
    Selting Amy PR      



 

 

Email: tenallison@kearneycats.com 

N S B E A  T o d a y  

NSBEA Executive Board 

 

President Teresa Feick President-Elect Cathy Nutt 
Secretary Jan Osborn Treasurer Liz Crabtree 
Immediate Past President Matt Maw Newsletter Editor Tennille Allison 

Membership Director/ 
State Rep. to M-PBEA Board 

Deb Wolken Parliamentarian Sandy Olson 

Capitol Representatives Jessica Thompson 
Open 

Elkhorn Representatives Dawn Fredrich 

Metro Representatives Jodi Dierks Tri-Valley Representative Lisa Fox 

Panhandle Representative Melissa Lein Sandhills Representative Celeste Rogers 

Post-Secondary Representative Lorrie Mowry Legislation Kelly Goergen 

Scholarship Pat Lutt Honorary Membership  
Representative 

Celeste Rogers 

NSBEA and Service Award  
Representatives 

Shawna Koger 
 

NBEA & MPBEA Awards Cindy Talley 
Deb Stroh 

Auditing Representatives Brett Adkins 
 

Nominating Committee Angie Chittick 
Kelly Means 
Matt Maw 

Five-Year Planning  Deb Wolken 
Shelly Mowinkel  
Angie Chittick 
Kelly Means 
Matt Maw 

Archives/Photographer Kyleigh Lewis 

Public Relations Jocelyn Crabtree 
Dawn Friedrich 
 

Fall Conference – Omaha Matt Maw 
Cathy Nutt 

Fall Conference – In conjunc-
tion with October BMIT 
Workshops for Fall 2019  

Deb Wolken 
District Representatives 

Association of Career and 
Technical Educators of  
Nebraska (ACTEN) Business 

Angie Chittick LDI—June Conference Matt Maw 

Department of Education Sydney Kobza 

Association of Career and 
Technical Educators of  
Nebraska (ACTEN) Marketing 

Brittany McPhillips State FBLA 

State DECA  

Jacqui Giesler 

Maggie Schneider  

P A G E  1 6  N S B E A  T O D A Y  


